                     Annual General Meeting 2012-2013 – Held on June 2, 2013
                                                      Secretary’s Report

I welcome you to the second AGM of the  Executive Committee which took over in the   year 2011. The new committee for 2013-2015 would take over after elections.
I’m happy to announce that attendance at our regular pairs has been decent. (We are able to take care of Vimal’s Salary, Annual Prizes & Hall Maintenance from the money saved from pairs contest.)  We have been using Bridgemates for scoring the events regularly and it has become a habit.  The duplicate teams event has been held regularly but mainly only once a month though it was decided last year to hold it twice a month. The BFI tournament schedule has been the reason for holding it only once a month. The members , though, are not taking enough interest in duplicate event as only 3-4 teams participate.
Other than our regular pair contests  two events – DS Tandon Memorial bridge tournament sponsored by Smt Tandon  at Lucknow Club  and BP Halwasiya Memorial bridge tournament sponsored by Sri Sudhir Halwasiya at MB Club - took place under auspices of LBA. We would be holding World Wide Bridge Contest this year also. DN Rastogi Memorial bridge tournament, though a regular event in LBA calendar, couldn’t take place this year due to lack of suitable dates. 
Though full teams from Lucknow had hardly took part in out of Lucknow tournaments, the Lucknow players continued to do well. Sri RP Narain & Sri RK Aneja finished 4th in the Agarwala pairs at Inter State Championship at Ludhiana. They also represented UP team which reached QF in the same event. Sri RA Siddiqui & Sri RP Narain finished 4th in the Singhania pairs at Kanpur. Sri TP Khare, Sri RA Siddiqui, Sri NC Bhattacharya, Sri RP Narain, Sri HK Singh & Sri Manish Jaiswal were part of the team which qualified for QF in the Lohia tournament. They also qualified for QF of Meerut event. Sri BN Rastogi & Sri AK Sinha finished third in the pairs event at UP State Championship. Sri Pravin Agarwal & Sri SK Garg finished runners up in pairs event at Dehradun & qualified for finals of Holkar pairs at Indore.
The financial health of the association is stable. We have good amount of fixed deposits to bank on.  Since 2010-2011 we are using interest from the one of the bigger Fixed Deposit for our activities. We have spend Rs 31000 for whitewashing and Rs 34000 for new AC. We have also spend approx. Rs 7000 for holding UP selection trials. All this money came from internal accruals.
We intend to hold State Championship at Lucknow both in 2013 & in 2014 which would mark 50th anniversary of LBA.

Last but not least I would like to thank  Sri B Prasad, our President, for his guidance and Sri Kamal Agarwal, Sri JS Kaul, Sri TP Khare, Sri Vimal & Sri Ram Prasad (chowkidar) for their help in carrying out various activities. I am also thankful to all the members for their cooperation and support in running our activities.
Shantanu Rastogi
